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Mythbuster! 
By Gary Weishaar, Energy Engineer 

It’s Spring Time! Put away those winter coats and snow shovels and get outside!  It’s time to fire up the BBQ grills and 
air-conditioners!  

If you’re like most people that get cabin fever in these long winter months, that is great news.  However, the start-up of 
air-conditioners also means our electric bills will start to rise. I’m sure you have heard many different tips on how to 
lower your utility bill, but can you believe them? Upon examination, it’s clear that some of these popular “tips” should 
be treated with some healthy skepticism. Sometimes the basic premise is correct, but the energy savings are much 
smaller than people realize. In other cases, the myth is based on factors that were once true but have been 
subsequently resolved through better design or manufacturing of products.  

 
Here are a few you may have heard and the facts behind them: 
 
MYTH #1 - Setting the Thermostat Higher Heats Your Home Faster 
 
TRUTH: You might think that by cranking the thermostat up to 88˚F in a cold room is 
going to make the room heat up faster, but you would be wrong. It’s like repeatedly 
pressing the elevator button to make it come faster: it’s not going to make a difference. 
Thermostats direct a home’s HVAC system to heat or cool to a certain temperature. 
Setting a higher temperature won’t influence the speed at which a home is heated. In 
fact, you may waste energy by forgetting to reset the temperature once the home has 
been heated. Instead, simply set the thermostat to your ideal temperature. The same 
principle applies to cooling a house. 
 
 
MYTH #2 - Keeping a Ceiling Fan Running Cools the Room 
 

TRUTH: Rooms don’t feel hot – people do. Ceiling fans circulate air, making your skin feel 
cooler. This allows you to save energy by raising the thermostat. It doesn’t actually change the 
temperature of the room. Therefore, there is no benefit to running a fan in an empty room. It 
just wastes electricity and money.  
 
 

 



MYTH #3 - Buying an efficient air conditioner or furnace will automatically reduce your energy bill. 
 
TRUTH: While this is partially true, you won't realize all the possible savings if the equipment is not sized or installed 
properly. Studies have shown that when a typical furnace, air conditioner and/or duct system is improperly installed, 
one-third or more of the heated or cooled air they produce actually goes to waste.  This misapplication will more than 
offset any advantages gained by purchasing the most energy-efficient models.  The same thing can be said for improper 
installation of windows, insulation, and other energy efficiency upgrades. 

 
 

 
MYTH #4: Closing the vents and registers in unoccupied rooms saves energy. 
 
TRUTH: This sounds logical, but it would be wrong.  Air-conditioners and furnaces 
function as part of a balanced system. By closing off one vent, it places a strain on 
other areas of the system, forcing it to work harder and use more energy rather 
than less. This could also shorten the life of the unit.  Therefore, there is no point in 
shutting off vents and registers in an effort to save energy. A better way is to set 
the thermostat a couple of degrees higher in summer or lower in winter. 
 
 
 
MYTH #5 - Leaving lights, computers, and other electric appliances turned on when you are not going to be gone for 
very long is a good idea. Switching them on and off all the time wears them out more quickly, and produces sudden 
power spikes that negate any supposed energy savings. 

 
TRUTH: If there was ever any legitimacy to this idea, there isn’t anymore. Technology has changed 
and switching sophisticated modern appliances and electrical devices on and off frequently will 
not reduce their life span. In addition, any power surges that might occur are likely to be miniscule.  
The bottom line is that if you aren’t using an electrical device it should be turned off.  However, 
there is more to the story. Read on…… 
 

 
 
 
MYTH #6: Appliances don’t use energy when they are turned off. 
 
TRUTH: Maybe in the past they didn’t, but they do now thanks to those trusty standby power settings. Makers of 
electronic devices believe that Americans love convenience above all else, so the items they manufacture are ready to 
pop on immediately as soon as the switch is flipped or a button is pushed.  Some of these devices use almost as much 
energy when they are supposedly turned off as they do when they are turned on.  They can draw power 24 hours a day, 
often without the knowledge of the consumer. The only way to keep them from using power is to unplug them.  Or, 
better yet, use a power strip with a switch to turn off a group of devices all at once.   
 
 
 
MYTH: Leaky faucets in your sinks or tubs are really no big deal. 
 
TRUTH: This one may surprise you…one faucet leaking at a rate of one drop per second will waste 
more than 3,000 gallons per year!  That can amount to a significant amount of money. In addition, 
if the faucet that is leaking should happen to be a hot water faucet, that will put your hot water 
heater into constant and costly use. If you have faucets that are leaking, fix them. It may take 
nothing more than a 50-cent washer to solve your problem. 
 
 

http://www.forbes.com/sites/williampentland/2011/09/03/top-26-home-energy-hogs-turned-off/


MYTH: Duct tape is good for sealing ducts. 
 
TRUTH: Duct tape is good for everything, right?  You can make wallets and beer koozies…SURELY it will seal ducts.  
Unfortunately, despite the name, studies have concluded that duct tape has very low durability when used to seal ducts. 
On new installations, tape often falls off due to poor surface preparation and because ducts tend to be installed in dirty 
and dusty locations and conditions. On older systems, the tape falls off as it ages and the adhesive dries out and 
wrinkles. Instead of duct tape, seal ducts with mastic. 
 
 
 
MYTH: Light Emitting Diode (LED) bulbs are too expensive. 
 
TRUTH:  You’ve all seen the funny looking new lightbulbs in the odd shapes and styles.  These are most 
commonly referred to as LEDs (Light Emitting Diodes).  If you’ve ever been in the light bulb aisle at Wal 
Mart, you have probably experienced sticker shock.  At first glance, LED bulbs will seem more expensive 
- and the initial cost IS substantially higher. HOWEVER, you need to factor in the life-cycle value.  The 
average life span of the old incandescent style is about 1,200 hours. For LEDs, the life span is about 
25,000 hours.  In addition, the incandescent uses about 60W of power and the comparable LED uses 
10W of power.  With that in mind, the total operational cost over a 23-year life span (or 25,000 hours at 
an average use of 3 hours a day) would be $201 for that old-fashioned bulb compared to $38 for the 
newer LED.  Considering a typical home has about 30 light fixtures, you can imagine the potential 
savings. 
 
 
 
MYTH: You can save Energy by Washing Dishes by Hand Instead of the Dishwasher 

 
TRUTH: What many people may not realize is that while it’s widely believed that 
automatic dishwashers are just for convenience, hand washing dishes actually uses 
more hot water per load than using a machine….as much as 37 percent more.  Many 
modern dishwashers have energy efficiency settings that use less water and 
energy to keep costs down. Take advantage of these settings to save money and 
energy when doing your dishes. (And guys….this could give you an excuse to get out 
of the kitchen sooner!!) 
 

 

These are just a few of the many misconceptions about energy efficiency. Bottom line – by using common sense and 
doing a little research, energy efficiency can be considered an investment rather than an expense. By changing our 
mindset to more closely reflect this view of energy efficiency, the upfront cost becomes more acceptable to many. It will 
not only save dollars now but also help improve the environment for future generations. 

 

 
 
 
 

http://www.resnet.us/library/make-your-home-more-energy-efficient/
http://www.resnet.us/library/make-your-home-more-energy-efficient/


WAY TO GO! 
 
 

Valerie Elwell (Custodial Specialist) was recognized for 

her work in the new CBA building! 
 

 

 

 

“I encountered Valerie working in the restroom a couple of days ago and I was very impressed. She had both 

paper towel dispensers open, taking picture of the springs with her phone. I asked what was up, and she 

indicated that people had mentioned that one of the dispensers wasn’t working correctly.  She had trouble-

shooted, found the problem, and was taking a picture to pass on the information, probably to you. I don’t know 

about you, but that is exactly the type of proactive problem-solver I like having 

on our College of Business team. Kudos to Valerie.” 

-Stacy Kovar, Associate Dean and Professor of Accounting, College of Business 

 
 
 
Saying Goodbye to One of Our Own… 

 

The Division of Facilities said a difficult goodbye to one of our 

own. John Hoyle, Facilities Specialist within the Construction 

Shop, passed away in his home on Thursday, February 23rd after 

a sudden illness. John worked within the Division of Facilities for 

nearly 25 years and was a trusted friend and colleague to many. 

Our thoughts and prayers are with John’s family and friends as 

they go through this difficult time. 

 
 



THAT TIME OF YEAR! 
By Human Capital Services - Benefits 
 

FORM 1095-C AVAILABLE FOR TAX REPORTING PURPOSES 
Form 1095-C employer-provided health insurance offer and coverage form is now available. The form has 
been mailed by the State Employee Health Plan to employees' homes and is available to print from the 
Membership Administration Portal.  
 
Who receives a 1095-C form? Employees eligible for health insurance coverage, including those who decline 
to participate in the state of Kansas health insurance plan, should receive a 1095-C form for tax filing 
purposes. The form identifies: 

· The employee and the employer. 
· Which months in 2016 the employee was eligible for coverage. 
· Minimum monthly premium under the plan. 

 
1095-C forms for state of Kansas employees are available to print 
through the state of Kansas Membership Administration Portal. K-State 
employees are able to sign into Membership Administration Portal with 
their eID and password through HRIS > Employee Self Service > Benefits > 
Health Insurance Enrollment. When logged into Membership 
Administration Portal, the 1095-C form is located on the "Forms" tab on 
the Account Overview page under "Tax Forms."   
 
The 1095-C forms will be mailed directly to the employee's mailing address listed in Membership 
Administration Portal. To view the mailing address, go to "Contact Information" on the "Member and Family" 
page tab. 
 
Employees should keep this form with other tax-related documents. It is similar to a W-2 or 1099 form, and 
will be needed when preparing 2016 taxes or when providing data to a tax professional. 
Questions? Contact your benefits team at benefits@k-state.edu or view our FAQ. 
 

 

 

HAVING TROUBLE PRINTING OFF W-2 AND/OR YOUR 1095’S? 
Feel free to come by Dykstra 104 or call Cindy at 532-1717 if you need assistance or have any 

questions. We are here to help! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:amcdiffe@k-state.edu
https://hris.k-state.edu/
mailto:benefits@k-state.edu
http://www.k-state.edu/hcs/benefits/health/affordablecareact.html


WELCOME TO OUR TEAM! 
 

 

Nicol Skinner was hired as a Custodial Specialist. 
She is working for Araminta Washington. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Kevin Napieralski was hired as a Custodial Specialist. 
He is working for Araminta Washington. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Amanda Worthy was hired as a Custodial Specialist. 
She is working for Clifford Williams. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Isaac Drake was hired as a Custodial Specialist. 
He is working for Stephanie Brecheisen 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Chong Aldridge was hired as a Custodial Specialist. 
She is working for Mike Price. 
 

 

 



 MARCH 2ND - EUGENE WILLIAMS, DAVID MCMULLEN, DAVID SEWARD,   
SU MALONEY, & JOE MYERS 

 
MARCH 3RD - SUSAN KENT & ROGER SCHNEIDER 

MARCH 4TH - TIM BRUNNER 

MARCH 5TH - CLINTON GRUBBS & ANNE MURPHY 

MARCH 6TH - MICHAEL PRICE 

MARCH 11TH - ROMMEL CABILLAN & ROBERT MOTLEY 

MARCH 12TH - KELVIN ATKINS 

MARCH 14TH - SEUNG YEON SO 

MARCH 18TH - DIANE WESTER 

MARCH 19TH - DANIEL BOLLER, TOM BARTLETT & DARRELL NELSON 

MARCH 20TH - CHARLES KRANZ 

MARCH 22ND - NICOL SKINNER 

MARCH 23RD - STEVEN ROWE 

MARCH 24TH - HARRY SENDER, WILLIAM HYNEK & BRIAN MORGAN 

MARCH 25TH - STEPHANIE BRECHEISEN 

MARCH 28TH - MARLA CAIN 

MARCH 30TH - DOUGLAS RAY, CHRISTOPHER FLEEKER & AARON BURGER 

MARCH 31ST - JERALD HUNTER 



APRIL BIRTHDAYS 
APRIL 3RD – ROBERT ODLE 

APRIL 10TH – LARRY MELTON 

APRIL 12TH – LOLITA COLLADO & HEATH LARSON 

APRIL 13TH – WENDY SCHLESENER 

APRIL 14TH – JAMES UKENA 

APRIL 16TH – KI SUH & JAMES (MIKE) SCHOOLER 

APRIL 18TH – ZUNILDA DOMINGUEZ 

APRIL 22ND – BRENT BLUE 

APRIL 26TH – JOSEPH ALTER 

APRIL 28TH – LARRY GLINIECKI 

APRIL 29TH – ART SIAS 

APRIL 30TH – CHARITA FALLEY 


